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Board president, Bob Stobbs, called the regular town meeting to order at 7:30pm. In attendance were President Bob Stobbs, Clerk-Treasurer Mallory Lowe, council members Paul Freeman, Steve Kahre and Phil McElroy. Superintendent Jeff Goerges and Attorney Keith Sermersheim were present. 

 Freeman made a motion, seconded by McElroy to accept the minutes from last month. Motion passed 4-0 voice vote.

 Kahre made a motion, seconded by Freeman to approve last month’s financial report. Motion passed 4-0 voice vote.  

 Kahre made a motion, seconded by McElroy to approve the accounts payable claims. Motion passed 4-0 voice vote.  

CLERK-TREASURER’S REPORT:

Clerk's Office:  I completed and mailed out all the W2's.  I am still working on the Annual Report for State which is due February 29th. 

In the Utility Department:  In the sewer department, I have recorded liens on 8 properties with Vanderburgh county.  I did have one overdue customer pay $650 down on their account to save them from receiving a property lien.

We had two very large leaks last month.  The Welborns off Fleener road had a 100,000 gallon reading which we are still working on with Evansville Water since the Welborns say there was no leak and ironically at the time of the reading, Evansville had just installed a new meter.  

The other leak was at Richard Mourdocks house for 98,000 gallons, which Jeff said was when the Vectren crew hit the water line.  

In General Town Items:  We have a meeting at Scott Twp Fire Department Monday at 6pm.  

OLD BUSINESS:


1.   Fire Territory with Scott Township

Stobbs noted that we are working on forming a fire territory with Scott Township Fire Department.  Kahre explained that we are forming a fire territory with Scott Township and Armstrong Township which will provide us with better fire and ambulance service.  Kahre noted we are finalizing the draft of the Inter-local Agreement.  

Stobbs noted that we will have additional public meetings about the Fire Territory at the Scott Twp Fire Department.  

NEW BUSINESS


1.  Jordan Lane

Stobbs advised that we have a quote from Affordable Paving to repave Jordan Lane this year.


2.  Salt Spreader

Freeman stated that he gathered quotes for a new salt spreader.  The best quote was from Elpers for a Salt Dog made of poly with an electric motor including installation would be $4102.35.  Kahre made a motion, seconded by McElroy, motion passed by a 4-0 voice vote.


3.  Letter to Residents concerning False Alarms and Sump Pumps

Stobbs explained we will be sending out a letter to all residents to advise them not to call in false alarms to the maintenance department and that sump pumps are not to be connected to the sewer system.
Superintendent’s Report 
Jeff noted that they had a few service calls and have been working on the salt spreader and clearing roads.  Jeff advised that he will have the community service people out again as soon as it warms up to pick up trash.

Board member’s comments 

McElroy thanked Freeman for getting the bids for the salt spreader. 

Attorney’s comments 

no further comments.

Resident’s comments 

Jim Croce asked about Jordan Lane and how long ago it was paved and if it was done correctly.  Stobbs noted that it was at least 20-30 years ago and was done to engineer specs at the time.  

The meeting adjourned at 8:08pm
Attest:

Mallory Lowe

Clerk-Treasurer
